


The monthly meeting of the Smithfield Sewer Authority was held Monday, June 14, 2021, at 4:30 pm in the Smithfield Township Municipal Building, with the following members present Russell C Albert II (Chairman), Marianne Bridges (Treasurer), Terri Timko, (Assistant Secretary), Dan Corveleyn, (Solicitor), Ben Kutz, (Engineer).

Mr. Albert opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

There being no corrections or additions to the minutes from the meeting held on Monday, May 10, 2021, a motion was made by Ms. Bridges to approve the minutes as written by the Assistant Secretary. Seconded by Mr. Albert and carried unanimously.

SOLICITOR REPORT – Mr. Corveleyn-nothing to report

ENGINEERS REPORT
SANITARY SEWER-Gilmore & Associates – Ben Kutz-copy of report provided to each member and reviewed by Mr. Kutz. Discussion took place regarding the potential extension from Music Center Drive to Buttermilk Falls Road. The possible usage could exceed 75+ EDUs. Letters to potential users for their support of this project were being mailed starting June 16, 2021.

447 STORM PIPE- Hanover Engineering-nothing to report

SYSTEM OPERATOR’S REPORT-copy of report was provided to each member and reviewed by Mr. Albert.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS-
Discussion took place regarding issues with Manwalamink Water and Sewer Company. Mr. Albert and Mr. Kutz will work on the scope of work regarding consideration of reserving capacity in Manwalamink system.

NEW BUSINESS-

A motion was made by Ms. Bridges to adopt Resolution 1-2021 following procedures of the Municipal Records Act on record retention and record disposal. Seconded by Ms. Timko and carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ms. Timko to accept the appraisal of property located at 144 Twin Falls Road, for office space.  Seconded by Ms. Bridges and carried. Mr. Albert abstained.

Discussion took place regarding Right-of-Way Clearings from 447 to ESU Student Housing and Music Center Drive to Spring Lake. Further discussion will take place at the next meeting.

A motion was made by Ms. Bridges to pay the bills through June 14, 2021, for $38,193.82. Seconded by Ms. Timko and carried. Mr. Albert abstained on the Richard De Luca invoice.

A motion was made by Ms. Bridges to authorize approving July invoices by email and to ratify at the August 2021 meeting. Seconded by Mr. Albert and carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ms. Timko to cancel the July 2021 meeting.  Seconded by Ms. Bridges and carried unanimously.

There was no further business to discuss. A motion was made by Mr. Albert the meeting be adjourned at 5:20pm.  Seconded by Ms. Bridges and carried unanimously.


 


							Respectfully submitted,



							Terri Timko, Assistant Secretary
							Smithfield Sewer Authority
							June 14, 2021



